Minutes Public Meeting 

Fossoway and District Community Council

Fossoway Primary School, 2 November 2010

Attending:

Sandy Morrison, Marion Anness, Alastair Lavery, Angus Cheape, Kevin Borthwick, Ramsay Cooper, Trudy Duffy.  Cllr Willie Robertson, Cllr Mike Barnacle and 7 members of the public. Apologies: Sheila Anderson

Declarations of Interest:

None

Community Policing:

There have been several instances of thefts from houses and building sites, especially of power tools.  Number plates, gates and a flag have been stolen from various locations.  Tayside Police is conducting a crime prevention scheme: the After Dark Campaign, asking the public to keep houses looking occupied.  Request from Tayside Police: can all those who have burglar alarms, monitored or not, let the police know who the current key holders are, so the officers know whom to contact in case of an incident.

Dunning Glen was briefly discussed.  Roy Paterson mentioned that the Powmill/ Devon Shaw Quarry has its own share of visitors who do not always behave responsibly.  The Multi-agency group on Dunning Glen will meet in February to prepare for the new season and to consider the replies we received after a letter was sent to all MSPs in the area (including Gordon Banks, MP).  Roy Paterson will be kept informed of any promising developments.  It should be possible to apply for an exemption under the Access legislation if access interferes with the operation of a site.  Roy Paterson was assured that if visitors to the site take risks or display irresponsible behaviour, he would not be liable for any damage or accidents.

Minutes of last meeting:

Minutes of last meeting were approved and signed off.

Presentation Roy Paterson:

Roy Paterson has been in CC meetings before, presenting development plans for the Powmill/ Devon Shaw Quarry site.  The original plans are now shelved due to the current economic climate.  The Quarry will now probably be developed for recreational use, with a camping site and using the quarry for diving.  This will allow for the maintenance of the site and for putting in place safety measures.

Matters arising:

Tayside Main Issues Report

Generally those present were pleasantly surprised with the housing allocation between Kinross and Milnathort and the landward area.  Most were in favour of option 1, which sees several smaller developments in villages (Blairingone one of them).  One of the sites mentioned in option 2 (Naemoor Road site) attracted strong opposition.  We were sad to see the designation: Area of Great Landscape Value (AGLV) go, but to a certain extent this is mitigated by reinstating development restrictions in the Loch Leven Catchment area.

It is very important to let your voice heard: there is one more public consultation event (6 November in Loch Leven Campus), but the reports and maps can be seen online, in the library and comments can be made online, in letter and in emails.

Cllr Barnacle will organise two public meetings (29 November in Moubray Hall and 14 December in Portmoak, to be confirmed).

Mike Barnacle briefly commented on re-development proposals of the services M90/ A977.  Including in these proposals is a roundabout.  There is uncertainty about the future of the Turfhills depot.

Blairingone War memorial

Despite PKC declining to attend the meeting on 1 November, the meeting went ahead as planned.  These minutes were discussed in the meeting:

· The Sub Committee felt that the Council should still adhere to the agreements that were made in November 2007. 

· The Developers confirmed that after consultation with their lawyers they owned the War Memorial.

· The Developers are interested in buying the land in front of the Memorial that is owned and maintained by the Council for recreational use for the property.

· Cllr Barnacle showed the meeting an email from Brenda Clough confirming that it would be possible to remove and relocate the Memorial by an experienced stone mason and the costs this would involve. (£9,400 was an estimate)

· The Developers agreed that they would be interested in funding the removal and relocation of the War Memorial if they could have the land in front of their property. They would also give the ownership of the War Memorial to the Community and pay for the legal costs of this transfer.

· The meeting agreed that this was a sensible way forward as it would provide recreational land for the property and a way forward for the War Memorial to be moved to an appropriate place and agreed to look into funding for any shortfalls that would be incurred by the relocation and a possible memorial garden.

· The Developers agreed to get another quote from another Monumental Mason for the cost of removal and relocation of the memorial. 

· They also agreed to get in touch with Historic Scotland about planning regulations involved in the removal as the property is a Category C Listed building.  

This seems a very positive way forward and it is hoped that PKC will react accordingly.  Mike Barnacle and FDCC will write to PKC.

Councillors reports:

Mike Barnacle:

· Alastair Lavery will lay the wreath on Remembrance Sunday in Crook of Devon.

· Repairs on Dunning Bridge will take longer than expected, it is a listed structure.  Only certain materials can be used and those are hard to apply in winter.

· Mitigation measures in A977 are under way.

· MK attended Local Review Body, the appeal on two dwellings near Churchmouse Cottage is deferred pending a site visit.

Willie Robertson:

· Is in the PKC administration.  PKC is looking at the budget and the cuts to be made, but there is much uncertainty where they will hit hardest.  There was some discussion about the roads- as it seems that always the roads budget seems to be cut first.  Cuts here were deemed short sighted as repairs and maintenance saves money in the long term.

Planning

The quietest month ever!

10/01781/AML, Craighead Bungalow Drum Kinross KY13 0PP, Erection of a Dwelling house (approval of matters specified in conditions- 07/01719/OUT).  Outside planning permission for a house on this site was approved with conditions in 2008.  The CC objected at the time on the grounds that the site was outside the settlement boundary.  The council considered the site suitable under the Housing in the Countryside Policy.  No Community Council Comment.

10/01768/IPL, land 100 metres South East of Briglands Lodge, Crook of Devon, Erection of a dwellinghouse on principle.  An application for a house in the garden of Briglands, between Crook of Devon and Rumbling Bridge.  The house is justified within the Housing in the Countryside Policy as part of an existing group (section1) and within an existing garden (section 3). No Community Council Comment.

We are getting a bit more knowledge about the functioning of the Local Review Body.  Extensive documentation can be found online whenever the date for an appeal is set.

Correspondence:

With apologies, due to printer problem not all correspondence could be displayed.  There was however a full list.  No direct actions needed re: correspondence.

A.O.C.B.

· Aldie Road is again in a very bad state, due to blocked ditches.  Willie Robertson will write to PKC.

· Project Car park for Church is looking for volunteers.

· In Blairingone signage has been taken away and rumble strips put on, as part of the mitigation measures.

· Crook of Devon/ Bramble cottage: the hedge is obscuring line of sight.  Mike Barnacle will get in touch with PKC.

· Please visit the website: www.fossoway.org

Next Meeting

Tuesday 7 December,

Blairingone Primary School, 7.30pm

All welcome!!


